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Minutes of the Regular Board Meeting

July 26, 2011

The regular monthly Board meeting convened at 4 p.m. at the Stonebridge Golf Club with these members in attendance: Debbie Angelo, Randy Hall, Matt Sawrie, Jason Smith, Patrick Hemmings and Clay Crenshaw.  G. B. Cazes and Art Schuldt were out of town.

Swim & Tennis Report.  Jason presented a report on the S&T operations which included a written report of the year-to-date income and expenses, a report of chemicals and their frequency used to treat the pool, and a quote for tennis court repairs.  He will continue to search for another contractor to provide water treatment services for the pool.  Unsupervised morning swimming was discussed and Jason will present a recommendation to the board for consideration.  Jason will continue to work on bids to repair the wooden fence at S&T that sits on the property line.  A brief discussion was held about our tennis program and our new pro, John Thomas.  Jason advised the tennis court lights had been repaired recently to come on and go off at the appropriate times.  S&T needs some storage space during “off season” to store some pool equipment.  Jason will contact Touchstone Golf about some available space for us.  Additionally, he will inquire about any community activities scheduled for Labor Day.  A water cooler will be placed in the fitness center.  Also, cleaning supplies for wiping down exercise equipment will be made available for users of the equipment.

Covenants.  The Board will turn its attention to addressing property standards and enforceability.  Since the last meeting the board was able to stop the street number marking by solicitors under the name “Saints Neighborhood Address Program.”  

Architectural Control Committee.  Art was out of town and will communicate any issues via email to the board.  The Committee will respond to a request for solar panels on the rear of their residence.  Art and Clay will meet soon with the board’s attorney to address the longstanding drainage problem between two neighbors.  Additionally, Art will continue to work with the City Attorney and the City Council to pass better language in an ordinance for governance of a guarded community.  

Website.  G.B. will continue to solicit a quote for a “user-friendly” Content Management System for the website since the one currently in use is problematic.  The EFT form is now available for download on the “About Us” page.  Clay will ensure our website accurately reflects our payment policy and payment options of dues. 

Grounds Maintenance Report.  Matt will instruct Matthews Landscaping to repair the pavers in the cul-de-sac at Wilshire/Turnbury.  He will continue to develop a proposal for fixing the brick arches on Waterbury and the leaning wall in front of the S&T.  Matt has moved the playground proposal back to early 2012. 

Legal.  Clay will work with the board’s attorney to verify a lien has been filed on four properties of members not paying their dues.

Pond & Other Maintenance Report.  Randy advised the HOA ponds were drying up due to the severe drought.  All fountains have been turned off to protect them from burning up.  There is a concern for a fish kill if we don’t get rain soon.   Randy reported a resident hired a trapper and removed at least 6 nutria from the wetlands pond.  

With the severe drought it has been difficult for us to find a vendor for the irrigation systems.  Recently, an individual was contracted to work on these systems.  Randy will continue to work with the new sprinkler contractor for repair of all the sprinkler systems.  The board decided not to pay the former sprinkler vendor for outstanding invoices due their negligence and incompetence which lead to us terminating their service agreement.  Randy will notify them of the board’s decision by telephone and with a confirming letter. 

Randy will notify Matthews Landscaping to remove dead shrubs in the common areas.  Once we have received relief from the drought the board will consider replacing some of them.

Randy was been in contact with the City regarding an ordinance violation where a resident doesn’t have a fence around their swimming pool.

Financial Report.  Matt continues to work closely with our CPA.  At the next meeting Matt will have full financials prepared with a Year End projection.

Insurance.  Clay advised our sprinkler contractor will work under our workman compensation policy.

Other Business:  Debbie is working to have the column on Stonehaven Drive repaired as a result of the motor vehicle accident on June 16.  The contractor will also quote repairing the damaged column at Duck Haven Pointe/Hunter’s Run and the leaning wall in front of S&T.

Clay will send a blast email to residents to inform them of Mr. Bill Curriy's 70th birthday in August.  Mr. Bill does a terrific job at our guardhouse and we want to encourage residents to shower him with words and cards of appreciation and any other way they are to lead to convey their best wishes.  Debbie will have a “Happy Birthday” sign posted at the entrance of the neighborhood around August 22.

To ensure the safety of our community the board discussed the importance of having the guard stop all vehicles that didn’t have a current windshield sticker.  At the end of the year 2012 stickers will be issued to all members and the board will implement a policy to stop all vehicles without a 2012 windshield sticker.
Adjournment:  The meeting was adjourned at 6:00 p.m.

Minutes were taken by Clay Crenshaw.

NOTICE OF MEETING

The next regularly scheduled meeting will be held at 4 p.m. on Thursday, August 18, 2011.


